
TOWN OF LEICESTER 

 

TOWN BOARD WORK MEETING 

 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 14, 2018 

 

 

 

The work meeting of the Leicester Town Board was held on Tuesday, August 14, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at 

the Leicester Town Hall. 

 

Present: Dave Fanaro, Town Supervisor, Karen Roffe, Joni Santucci, Council members; Jerry Hull, 

Matt Durbin were excused. 

 

Others:  Jamie Watson, Frank Radesi, Wayne Baker, Cuylerville Fire Department members. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Supervisor Fanaro. 

 

Karen Roffe was appointed to complete meeting minutes. 

 

The Cuylerville Fire Department members discussed their concerns about funding and the past history. 

Some of the concerns are; the need for future turnout equipment, fire truck replacement, and the 

increased operating costs. Potential future projects are; to pave the front part of the driveway, install 

concrete pads in front of the bay doors, and to improve the drainage of the property. 

 

Approximately 15 years ago dry hydrants were installed at Gibsonville Road, Dunkley Road (Moore's 

pond) and Peoria Road between Caledonia and Creek. The County provided the material and the Town 

installed the hydrants. The hydrants are used every year for training and back flushing. The hydrants 

need to be dug up and cleaned out and it is unclear who is responsible for the maintenance of the 

hydrants. Supervisor Fanaro will check to see if any records exists in the Town files. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Karen Roffe 


